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 GREAT HANWOOD PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the Great Hanwood Parish Council Meeting, convened at St Thomas’ Church Extension on Tuesday 14th January 2014 at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 

Councillors:

M Roughan (Chairman)

J Percival (Vice Chairman)



R Butler



J Fox



K Bromage
R Evans 

In Attendance
Caroline Higgins, Clerk 




8 members of the public: 

APOLOGIES:
G Lewis – Prior family commitment - accepted
	Minute Ref.
	Minute
	Proposer
/ Seconder/
Action

	13/14/132
	WELCOME AND CHAIRMAN’S INTRODUCTION:
The Chairman welcomed those attending and opened the meeting.  He and explained that this was an extra-ordinary meeting convened to consider new planning applications, including an outline planning application for 20 dwellings proposed for land to the west of Caradoc View, Hanwood Bank.  
The views of the electorate were sought on the proposals.
	

	13/14/133
	APOLOGIES:

Apologies were received from Cllr G Lewis, who had a prior family commitment.  His apologies were accepted unanimously.
	Accepted



	13/14/134
	DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS & REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS:

None
	

	13/14/8135
a.

b.

C.
	PLANNING MATTERS:

13/05074/FUL – Coppice Court, Nobold
The Chairman invited comments from the public and none were forthcoming.  The Chairman invited comments from the Council.  No objections were raised.  The Clerk confirmed that no objections had been lodged on the SC website to date.

The Chairman proposed that the Parish Council support the application.  This was carried unanimously.

13/04967/OUT – Land to the west of Caradoc View, Hanwood Bank

The Clerk outlined the proposed development and tabled a site plan.

She confirmed the site was outside the development boundary of the Parish.  She summarised the statement by the developer who is relying on the presumption in favour of sustainable development set out by the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) to justify the application. 

Public Session: 

The Chairman raised standing orders and invited contributions from the public.
DO. Sought clarification of the presumption of sustainable development under the National Planning Policy Framework.
R Evans confirmed that as the SAM.Dev Local Development Plan has not yet been formally approved, the NPPF, with a presumption in favour of sustainable development will take precedence.  The SAM.Dev LDP will be adopted by Shropshire Council in February 2014 but will then be subject to a lengthy consultation process before being approved by the Planning Inspector.  After this the SAM.Dev LDP will become a material planning document and will take precedence over the NPPF, providing a 5 year land supply has been identified.  
MG. Objections have been raised relating to traffic safety and flooding in this area when considering planning applications on neighbouring sites, indicating the site is unsuitable for a large development.
BG.  Objected that the new access would be located directly opposite her driveway.  From her own experience she could confirm the location is very dangerous.  She was also concerned the additional run-off will increase existing surface water flooding problems.
AW. Surface water flooding problems have increased since the development of Oaklands View (to the north of the site).  The increased run-off can barely be contained by the existing highways drainage systems.  During recent heavy rainfall it was necessary to use sandbags and active drain clearance to prevent flooding of garages on Bridge Lane.  He stated that large puddles of standing water still remained at the bottom of Bridge Lane from the flash floods of 2 weeks earlier.  He also observed that recent alterations to roads and kerb levels had directed additional run-off from Caradoc View into Bridge Lane.  He objected to the development on grounds of increased flooding risk.
KH.  He expressed fundamental concerns about traffic safety.  He anticipated increased use of the Oaklands access driveway by up to 14 vehicles and objected to a further 40 vehicles joining and leaving a short stretch of trunk road within a 50m stretch, (highway capacity).   

He reported that natural springs are to be found across the site, which will be disturbed by the development, resulting in unpredictable escape of groundwater elsewhere on or off the site.  He objected on grounds of increased flooding risk to neighbouring properties.

He further objected to the development on visual amenity grounds as the site is elevated, and the houses would be overbearing to houses to the south and detrimental to the landscape in general.

R Evans observed that a number of Parishes are affected by planning applications that do not match the development aspirations of their communities as expressed in SAM.DEV Preferred Options.  These parishes are lobbying their local MPs and residents should feel confident to do the same.

AW. Delivered a letter of objection from his neighbours at 2 Bridge Lane, for the consideration of the Parish Council.

The Chairman thanked those contributing and closed the public session.  The Council returned to Standing Orders.
	Supported unanimously

	13/14/136
	Cllr R Evans summarised that the site is unsuitable for development due to the lack of pedestrian access; highway safety and highway capacity; flooding and groundwater.  Furthermore the site is a greenfield site, outside the development boundary of the parish.  He stated that on the information known to him at the time, he would object to the application.
Cllr J Percival proposed that the Parish Council should object  to the application on the grounds of:

· Increased flooding risks from both surface and ground waters.

· Traffic safety due to a dangerous access point onto the A488 and poor speed compliance.

· Highways capacity, due to the clustering of access points on a short stretch of trunk road with existing access problems.

· Greenfield site

· Outside the development boundary

· Lack of pedestrian provision, leading to unsustainable use of vehicles for short local journeys

· Negative impact on amenity of the landscape

The motion was seconded by Cllr J Fox and carried unanimously.  Thus it was resolved.
	Object – JP/JF - unanimous



	13/14/137

a.

b.


	FINANCIAL MATTERS:

The Clerk tabled the following payments for authorisation. 

Hanwood PCC Meeting room hire £18.00
Actuarial Valuation – The Chairman proposed that the Actuarial Valuation issued in December 2013be approved by the Parish Council and the Clerk authorised to sign the necessary acceptance form.  

	JP/JF
MR/RE

Resolved unanimously

	13/14/138
	COUNCIL VACANCY:
The Council noted that no request for an election had been received following the resignation of Cllr M A Hood and that the Council is required to co-opt a replacement member at the earliest opportunity.  It was noted that this brings the number of casual vacancies to two.
	Noted

	13/14/139
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The date of the next meeting was confirmed as 28th January 2014 at St Thomas’ Church Extension, from 7:30pm.  The press and public are welcome.
	

	
	There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:15pm.
	


Signed (Chairman) ……………………………………… Dated 28th January 2014

